
 

 

Friday 3rd April 2020 
 

 
 
Weekly Communication 
 
Dear Parents/ Carers 
 
Once again, I would like to thank you all for what has been another great learning week. I am 
completely in awe of the way in which you have adapted to these changes in such unpredicted 
circumstances. It is such a difficult time and we all completely understand when you are unable to 
follow a timetable or when life at home needs to take priority. Our learning plans are there to 
guide you all and offer some stability through such uncertain times. 
 

 



 

 

 
Emails or requests for support 
 
Please do email me at headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk if you have not received 
any of our communications. It is so important that we stay connected as much as possible during 
these uncertain times. You are not imposing on me by emailing; however, I would rather know 
now than learn later that you have not received anything from us. Please do keep in contact 
should you need to. 
 
Easter activities 
 
Today your child’s Class Teacher will be sending out an Easter activity idea bank. Please use these 
as you wish. We recognise that it is the Easter holidays and want to offer some fun suggestions for 
this time. Please do continue to tweet @JCAWakefield or email 
Headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk your Easter activities, should you wish.  
 
Easter competition 

 

We look forward to seeing your 
entries. Please either tweet your entry 
to @JCAWakefield or email 
Headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wake
field.sch.uk  
By Friday 10th April. 
 
We cannot wait to see these! 
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Easter holiday Academy Opening for Key Workers children 
 
Should you need our care during the Easter holidays, please do not hesitate to contact me via my 
email Headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk  
 
Academy opening after the Easter holidays for Key Workers children 
 
Please do contact Headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk  for your Key Worker care 
needs after the Easter holidays. I am contactable at any point during the next 2 weeks, so please 
get in contact so that I can arrange the registers. 
 
Reception starters for September 2020 
 
If you have siblings that you have applied for a place at Jerry Clay Academy, you can find out if 
your child has been allocated a place by logging into https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-
children/schools/admissions/reception from 12.30am on 16th April 2020. We will be sending out 
induction forms and letters to all our new children following this.  
 
Keep safe, stay indoors and look after each other 
 
Please stay safe everyone over the next couple of weeks. We are all in this together. It is not easy 
but we will find the rainbow at the other side!  
 
Thank you to all of you for your amazing, ongoing support of one another and us. The ‘spreading 
of kindness’ across the community has overwhelmed me. 
 
Take care. 
 
With kind regards, 
Mrs. T Swinburne 
Headteacher@jerryclayacademy.wakefield.sch.uk 
@JCAWakefield 
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